
 
De Pere High School Parent Newsletter  - March 13, 2025 

 
 

UPCOMING DATES 
March 
Tues Mar 18​ ​ ​ ONLY Grades 9 & 10 Testing - PreACT Secure 

Grades 11 & 12- 3 Hour Late Start- Use this Schedule 
Thur Mar 20​ ​ ​ Choir & Orchestra Performance Tour to Nashville (March 20-24) 
Fri Mar 21​ ​ ​ Last Day of 3rd quarter for high school students 
Mon Mar 24-Fri Mar 28​ No School- Spring Break 
Mon Mar 31​ ​ ​ 1st Day of 4th quarter for high school students 
April 
Fri Apr 11 & Sat Apr 12​ Forensics State Speech Festival  
Sat Apr 12​ ​ ​ Junior Prom 8:00pm-11:00pm  
​ ​ ​ ​ Post Prom Party 11:00pm - 3:00am (Sponsored by Parents Club)  
Fri Apr 18​ ​ ​ No School 
Fri Apr​25​ ​ ​ No School- Staff Professional Development Day 
May 
Thur May 1​ ​ ​ K-12 Art Show 5:00pm-7:00pm High School Commons 
Fri May 2​ ​ ​ Redbird Productions Spring Play Performance at 7:00pm at  

DPHS Auditorium 
Sat May 3​ ​ ​ Senior Ball at Swan Club in De Pere from 6:30pm-11:00pm 
Sun May 4​ ​ ​ Redbird Productions Spring Play Performance at 7:00pm at  
​ ​ ​ ​ DPHS Auditorium 
Wed May 7​ ​ ​ Academic Award Ceremony at 7:00pm in DPHS Gymnasium 
Thur May 8​ ​ ​ Redbird Bands Spring Concert 
 

NEWS AND EVENTS 
 
High School Office Info 
When school is in session, the High School office is open Monday-Friday between 6:45am-3:45pm.  
When arriving, press the bell button by the main doors under the large ENTRANCE sign, and we will unlock it for 
you to come in.  
 
Raptor- Visitor Check-in 
ALL visitors need to present a drivers license or state ID to be run through the District's security Raptor check when 
entering the main office. Once you are checked in, you will receive and must wear a Raptor visitor sticker visibly on 
the upper front part of your body.  (It is a white sticker that has a black & white photo from your driver’s license, and 
includes the word Visitor across the top) After your visit, please return to the main office to return the sticker and be 
signed out.   
 
Visitor parking is in the front row and please DO NOT park in a numbered spot.  You will need to register your 
vehicle in the office when checking in, so please memorize or take a picture of your license plate before entering 
the building.  
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1b8cJIsnYXo59bcbaT3DcUA1Kh_vU68AU/view?usp=sharing


Lunch Account Balance Information 
Students will be permitted to purchase meals from the District's food service using either cash on hand or a food 
service account. A student may be allowed to incur a negative food service account balance subject to the following 
conditions. 
  
Students may be permitted to accumulate negative food service account balance as determined by the District 
Administrator. The District Administrator shall determine the manner of determining permissible account balances 
by grade level. A student shall not be permitted to purchase a la carte items without sufficient account balance or 
cash on hand.  
  
Students that are receiving free or reduced price meals will be permitted to purchase a USDA approved meal if the 
student has the necessary funds with him/her to purchase the meal, regardless of whether the student has a 
negative account balance. 
  
This policy and any implementing guidelines shall be provided in writing to all households at the start of each 
school year and to households transferring to the school or School District during the school year. The policy and 
implementing guidelines will also be provided to all District staff with responsibility for enforcing the policies.  The 
policy and guidelines will be posted on the District website. 
 
Peer Tutoring 
Do you need help in your classes or are you more receptive to getting that help from another student?  If so, sign 
up for peer tutoring during Flex!  Request Mr. Pagel's Flex on one or more of the following dates:   
Friday, March 7th 
Monday March 17th 
Tuesday, April 1st 
Thursday, April 10th 
Wednesday, April 16th 
Monday, April 21st 
Tuesday, April 29th 
Friday, May 9th 
Wednesday, May 14th 
Thursday, May 22nd 
Tuesday, May 27th 
See the Peer Tutoring signs posted on the designated flyer boards around the school that also list these set help 
dates.   
Message Mr. Pagel or Mr. Toellner with any questions.epagel@depere.k12.wi.us  rtoellner@depere.k12.wi.us  

International Festival  
Dear USDD Families, 
We are in the beginning stages of planning our 3rd Annual International Family Festival. We hope this event will 
help us celebrate even more cultures to keep the learning going for our students and families. We plan to have 
ethnic food trucks, vendors, and music. It should be a great night of learning in various ways.   
  
One of the highlights from the event are the “Table Tours”. The "Table Tours" are a time when families from all of our 
schools can share information about their culture or country in order to educate our guests. Each person, student or 
family will be able to bring in various artifacts, food, clothing, pictures, maps and anything else that will help guests 
catch a glimpse into another person’s unique background.  
We hope you will consider joining us for this event! 
 
Here is some information to know: 
WHAT:  "International Family Festival"  
WHEN;   Friday, May 9th from 4:30-7:00 
WHERE:  Heritage Elementary, 1250 Swan Road, DePere  
 
Set-up time will be between 3:00-4:00. You may pull up to the curb to unload, but then we will need you to park in 
the parking lot. 
If you are interested in setting up a table at the USDD International Family Festival, please contact Leeann Busse 
@ lbusse@depere.k12.wi.us. 

mailto:epagel@depere.k12.wi.us
mailto:rtoellner@depere.k12.wi.us
mailto:lbusse@depere.k12.wi.us


We appreciate the time to consider this invitation to help our students and families learn about the great cultures in 
the community. 
 
Best regards, 
Leeanne Busse lbusse@depere.k12.wi.us 
Shannon Lundstrom slundstrom@depere.k12.wi.us 
Hanna Belter hbelter@depere.k12.wi.us 
 
Please click here for you to view for more information.  
 
Community Service Documentation 
The site for entering community service hours is now reopened. Anything entered now will be going for next year. 
Email Mrs. Counihan with any questions; jcounihan@depere.k12.wi.us 
 
Donations needed- Facial Tissue 
Donations of facial tissue are being accepted in the main office at the high school. Any and all amounts are greatly 
appreciated! 

Yearbooks  
There is still time to order your 2024-2025 yearbook online via the Varsity Yearbook website. Order online HERE or 
at yearbookordercenter.com.  Our school code is 14802.   
If you’re unsure if you ordered a yearbook, search your email for a receipt from ‘Herff Jones’ and make sure it notes 
a 2024-2025 yearbook order.  Online sales end April 1st. 

Hope Squad   
Hope Squad is a school-based peer support team, made up of students who are 
nominated by their peers, that partners with local mental health agencies. Research 
shows that children and young adults who are contemplating suicide are more likely to 
reach out to their peers than the adults in their lives. In this way, Hope Squad members 
are the “eyes and ears” of the school building – monitoring for warning signs of suicide 
and helping to connect their peers with staff members who can offer the appropriate resources in times of need. 
The Unified School District of De Pere has Hope Squad teams at Foxview, DPMS, and DPHS.  
 
Drivers Education Information 
Sign up information is located on the De Pere High School webpage under the  “Families” tab Driver’s Education 
link.  You could also go to http://cesa2.com to access information regarding Driver’s Education at De Pere High.  
Spring Classroom session beginning on Monday March 31 Ends April 24th 2025 

Monday - Thursday  March 31st  April 3rd :30 - 5:30 pm Community Room 
Monday - Thursday  April 7th - 10th  3:30 - 5:30 pm Community Room 
Monday - Thursday  April 14th - 17th  3:30 - 5:30 pm Community Room 
Monday - Wednesday April 21st - 23rd 3:30 - 5:30 pm Community Room 
Thursday April 24th Makeup date 

Summer Classroom session beginning on Monday June 9th Ends on June 27th 2025 
Monday - Friday June 9th - 13th 12 - 2 pm Community Room 
Monday - Friday June 16th -20th  12 - 2 pm Community Room 
Monday - Friday June 23rd - 27th 12 - 2 pm Community Room 

Summer Classroom session beginning on Monday July 9th Ends on July 30th  2025 
Wednesday - Friday July 9th - 11th 12 - 2 pm Community Room 
Tuesday - Friday July 15th - 18th  12 - 2 pm Community Room 
Monday - Friday July 21st -25th  12 - 2 pm Community Room 
Monday - Wednesday  July 28 - 30th  12 - 2 pm Community Room 

Fall schedule will be available by May 2025 
 
Teens can obtain a permit in WI at age 15.  

mailto:lbusse@depere.k12.wi.us
mailto:slundstrom@depere.k12.wi.us
mailto:hbelter@depere.k12.wi.us
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1j3yP3MxklOFZEaYlleOhuqAKtcHdvIkeIc1rowXvZ-s/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.yearbookordercenter.com/index.cfm/job/14802
http://yearbookordercenter.com/
http://cesa2.com


●​ Teens will not be allowed to apply for their probationary license until they are at least 16 years old, hold 
their permit for at least 6 months ticket free, practice hours of at least 50 hours and 10 of those at 
night, and have completed all of driver education (classroom and BTW lessons).  

●​ Another change is that the permit will be good for 18 months instead of 12 months.  All 16-17 year 
olds will have to take the road test. 

●​ The new law changes the number of practice hours required during the permit phase, it changed from 30 
hours to 50 hours. The DMV does not collect the practice driving record when teens go for their road 
test however they may ask to see it or the Road Ready app which also tracks practice time.  

●​ Your teen should work toward at least 100 hours of practice with 30 of those at night based on national 
recommendations put forth by AAA Foundation research in order to give novice drivers more experience 
before licensing (shows it reduces crashes after licensing). Our common goal for everyone is to have 
fewer crashes, injuries, and fatalities involving teens and all other drivers. Use of the Road Ready app is 
a great tool for them to track their progress of practice hours. 

 
Who is eligible to enroll? Any student who is 14 years/10 months to 18 years old.  Sign up information is located on 
the De Pere High School webpage under the “Students” tab under the Driver’s Education link.  You could also go to 
http://cesa2.com to access information regarding Driver’s Education at De Pere High School.   
 
If you have any questions or concerns you can contact Lori VandenBergh at 
lvandenbergh@depere.k12.wi.us or call 920-366-0651. 
 

CLUBS AND BOOSTER EVENTS 
 

Congratulations Mock Trial 
Congratulations to the DPHS Mock Trial team for competing in the State Mock Trial Tournament on March 7 and 
March 8 at the Dane County Courthouse.  Amazing performances by all team members competing against the 20 
best mock trial teams in the state!  
Great season to everyone:  
Seniors Jackson B, Kiana S, Gracie B, Varshini K, and Aaron B.  
Juniors Naitsz W, Miles W, Connor G, Annie S, Jacob N, Whitney V, and Soren S. 
 
Academic Decathlon  
Congratulations to the Academic Decathlon team for great performances at the Wisconsin Academic Decathlon 
State Competition here in Green Bay on March 7th and 8th. The team placed seventeenth overall, going in as an 
underdog, out of 25-teams.  
Devin G earned a gold medal in Interview. 
Vaughn G earned a bronze medal in Speech. 
Chris P earned a bronze medal in Interview and in Essay. 
Sophie P earned a gold medal in Super Quiz and she earned a bronze medal in Essay. 
Rounding out the fantastic team was Sophia B and Kiana S. 
 
Piggly Wiggly Round Up 
Round up your dollars at StoneRide Piggly Wiggly in De Pere from Sunday March 2 through Saturday 
March 22.  All proceeds benefit students in need in both De Pere and West De Pere school districts.   
Click here to view the Flyer 
 
De Pere Tennis Booster Club - Come celebrate with us! 
Please join us for the next meeting of the De Pere Tennis Booster Club on Tuesday March 18th, 7:00 pm at 
Graystone Ale House, 3711 Monroe Road.  We will be celebrating 20 years of Booster Club achievements and 
charting our course for the future.  Soft drinks and dessert will be served.  
In addition, the Booster Club will be sharing opportunities for families to support their student-athletes by sharing 
their talents and time to ensure the club and overall program continue to be successful.  With many of our club 
leadership “aging out” due to graduations, we are looking for the next generation of leadership to step onto the 
court!  Help us make a difference in your student-athlete's time on the team! 

Don’t miss the best Booster Club meeting of the past 20 years!  Please RSVP to deperetennisbooster@gmail.com 

http://cesa2.com
mailto:lvandenbergh@depere.k12.wi.us
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1dla-BuqO0SWri5-7qXCFyijRWlX2vo3_/view?usp=sharing


by March 10th.  We are excited to see you on the 18th 

 
March 19th Blood Drive at DPHS 
De Pere High School will be holding a Red Cross blood drive on Wednesday, March 19th from 8 AM to 2 PM. 
Giving blood saves 3 lives and is an easy way to give back to others with just an hour of your time! This is 
especially important since we are currently experiencing an emergency blood shortage.  
If you are a parent or a student who would like to donate blood, please email dphsblood@gmail.com with any 
questions or with a time that you are available to donate! All donors must be 16 or older and student donors must 
bring a signed parent consent form to their donation which can be picked up in the main office.  
We have many slots left to fill, so we would greatly appreciate your donation! 
 
DPHS Social Studies Traveling Group 
The De Pere High School Social Studies Traveling group will be sponsoring a trip to US National Parks: Grand 
Canyon, Bryce and Zion over Spring Break 2026. This trip will be available to current DPHS 9th through 11th grade 
students as well as current 8th grade students at DPMS or other 8th grade students who will be enrolled at DPHS 
next year.   
Randy Soquet high school social studies teacher will be hosting a parent meeting on Wednesday, March 19, 
2025 at 6:30 PM in the High School Social Studies Area. Different fundraising opportunities to supplement costs 
for this trip will be offered to enrollees. I am looking forward to meeting everyone. 
 
For details on the trip go to www.exploreamerica.com and enter the tour number: 2890641VB 
 
Jam Session Auditions - Singers 
Jam Session has just finished their 4th season in a row as Grand Champions and also winning Best Vocals, Best 
Choreography, Best Band, and Best Crew.  Do you have a desire to be part of a successful performance team?  
Jam Session auditions will be held on April 9th and 10th.  Please join the Google Classroom using [e5jgpsa] or 
see Mrs. Cummings for more information (acummings@depere.k12.wi.us).   
We will NOT be casting anyone in the Crew or Band until later this spring.  Keep posted for information on Band 
Auditions and Crew qualifications!  
 
Thank you! 
Mrs. Anne Marie Cummings, Choral Director  
 
De Pere’s Got Talent- Sponsored by Senior Cabinet 
Your Senior Cabinet is bringing the SENIOR Talent Show back! Mark your Calendars.  De Pere’s Got Talent will 
take place on Saturday, April 5th at 7:00pm in the high school auditorium.  
 
De Pere’s Got Talent is a talent show (serious or funny talents) that provides a safe and a fun night for the students 
of DPHS. We have had interpretive dance, live bands, video game masters, comedians, magic shows, and so 
much more in past shows.  While the show is funny, the real purpose is to do good. The proceeds from the 
show go to support a non-profit of the winners choice along with district families. 
 
If you are a senior interested in being a contestant, please email Mrs. Hardy or Mrs. Timm. We will have an 
‘informational’ meeting during FLEX on WEDNESDAY (2/19) for any interested contestants. Be sure to sign up for 
Mrs. Hardy’s FLEX session to attend.  You are not committing to being a participant if you attend the meeting, but 
attending to learn more about the event. 
 
Also, If you are interested in helping plan/run this event, please email Mrs. Hardy or 
Mrs. Timm. shardy@depere.k12.wi.us jtimm@depere.k12.wi.us 
 
Donations needed for Hands Across De Pere and Hope Squad 
Hands Across De Pere and Hope Squad are asking for your help for donations for candy that they distribute in 
the De Pere Memorial Day parade.  (Please no chocolate or anything that can melt easily) Candy can be very 
expensive, especially the amount that is given out at this very well attended parade.  
  
If you are willing to donate, candy donations can be dropped off at the high school before school or during regular 
school hours.  All candy is due to the school by May 1st so they can assess how much more is needed to fulfill 
the parade route. Thank you for your help!    

http://www.exploreamerica.com/
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ACADEMIC AND CAREER PLANNING EVENTS 
 

Youth Apprenticeship for '25 - '26 
Parents of current Sophomores and Juniors!  
De Pere High School offers Work-Based Experiential Learning Experiences as Youth Apprenticeships.  These 
opportunities allow students to earn valuable knowledge and skills outside of the high school classrooms while 
taking related coursework inside the classrooms. Our Youth Apprenticeship program is conducted and managed in 
partnership with CESA 7 and the Green Bay Chamber of Commerce. Students can earn school elective credits and 
certifications from the Department of Workforce Development. Mrs. Corey Wollin is the Youth Apprenticeship Coach 
serving DPHS. 
 
If your students would like more information about Youth Apprenticeship, please have them email Mrs. Wollin at 
cwollin@depere.k12.wi.us. She will be available for contact throughout the summer for questions and setting up 
placements. If your student already has a job they plan on working in the summer AND into the school year, it is 
also possible to count it for Youth Apprenticeship. 
 
Save the date for our Hiring Event on April 9th! See this flyer for more info.   
 
Looking for Businesses to Hire Youth Apprentices! 
Attention Parents and Community Members! Would your business or employer be interested in hiring high school 
juniors or seniors as Youth Apprentices? Opportunities for students exist in Agriculture, Business, Construction, 
Finance, Health Sciences, IT, Marketing, Transportation, and more! Please get in touch with Mrs. Wollin for more 
information! cwollin@depere.k12.wi.us.  Your business is welcome to join us for the hiring event mentioned above!  
More information here 
 
Teen Leadership Program is designed to help students develop essential leadership skills through workshops, 
mentorship, and real-world experiences. It’s a great way to foster personal growth, teamwork, and confidence in our 
young leaders. Applications are open for incoming Sophomores.  

Virtual Job Shadow For Students Interested in Video Production or Broadcasting - LiveX  
LiveX Virtual Tour 
 
Physical Therapy Career Exploration at Bellin College 
There will be a Career Exploration Event at Bellin College on Friday April 25 from 10 AM - 12 PM.  There is no 
school for students this day! Please see the link for more information and to sign-up.  There are only 12 spots 
available. Link here 
 
Interested in attending NWTC? 
We wanted to share a few additional opportunities available at Northeast Wisconsin Technical College (NWTC) for 
your students.   
Program Shadows: 
Program shadows are great for students who have narrowed their career interests to a few fields.  Shadows at 
NWTC allow students to explore their interests and make informed decisions about their future career by meeting 
instructors, current program students, and experiencing a college class.  Students can shadow careers such as 
carpentry, culinary, nursing, architecture, and more!    
Individuals Campus Tours: 
Individual Campus Tours are great for students that have a specific area of interest (such as Health Sciences, 
Business or Trades).  Students can see what that work environment might look like and learn a little more about the 
careers within that area.    
Sign up to shadow a specific program at: nwtc.edu/programshadow   
Sign up to shadow an area at: nwtc.edu/tour  
 
 
 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lcEKKIKzEjjXXDVeWv5iYdtwMT1przG9/view?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/u7DXJVm1fwARfH7W6
https://www.greatergbc.org/talent-education/talent-attraction/teen-leadership-program
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZvNN9v75LSY
https://m.signupgenius.com/?#!/showSignUp/4090A45ADA928A6FF2-55575382-physical
https://click.sf.nwtc.edu/?qs=d406b2bd5fd6be4b7a2bbfceea9909618ba958517b5d1dfbf62a50d2ef7e257f816d6548e7ac88eee6eec1e31c88a965
https://click.sf.nwtc.edu/?qs=d406b2bd5fd6be4b8b2ad8a7cfdb1ef5ed351320a1bcb9417bddad1b2cd5b2097737e58735327531c3ee676f28945fda


Parent Club 
Attention parents or guardians of Junior students  
Post Prom is quickly approaching. Thank you to everyone who already donated! We still need your help to make 
it a success and would greatly appreciate any cash donations to help cover the cost of the entertainment. 
Please make checks payable to: De Pere High School (Post Prom in the memo line) or Venmo to 
@DePereSchoolDistrict and note it's for POST PROM (no emoji's please) 
(https://www.venmo.com/u/DePereSchoolDistrict)     
 
VOLUNTEERS and FOOD donations are also needed. Please click on this link to sign up:  Post Prom Volunteer 
and Food donations     
Finally, we need VOLUNTEERS for the coat check at the prom dance.  Please click on this link to sign up:  Prom 
Coat Check 
THANK YOU to everyone for your generous support! 
 
⭐IMPORTANT - ACTION NEEDED FOR ALL POST PROM ATTENDEES⭐ 
A signed liability waiver is required for junior students and approved guests at Post Prom to be able to use the 
inflatable activities (obstacle course, human foosball, hungry hippo and ax throwing) or to be chosen as a 
participant in the hypnotist show.  Please complete this form electronically or pick up a paper form in the office. 
Post Prom 2025 Liability Waiver 
 
Attention parents/guardians of Seniors!! 
The DPHS Parent Club will be hosting our annual Grad Bash on graduation night for our Senior Class. This event 
is FREE for students and held at school. Please see the attached letter for more information on how you can help. 
  Parent letter GB 25
 
🎓Senior parents: The Grad Bash planning committee will meet again in April. Follow the DePere Class of 2025 
Facebook page for location information. 
 
The Parent Club meets monthly at 6:30 pm in the High School library. All are welcome!  
April: Tuesday 4/1 
May: Tuesday 5/6 
June: Tuesday 6/3 
 
Email dphspc@gmail.com for more information and follow our Facebook page (DPHS Parent Club) for updates. 

 
NOTES FROM THE NEST - REDBIRD ATHLETICS 

 
UPCOMING VARSITY HOME EVENTS & WIAA TOURNAMENTS 
Thursday, March 13 ​ ​ WIAA Boys Basketball Sectional Semifinal vs Sheboygan North,  
​ ​ ​ ​ 7:00PM @ Manitowoc Lincoln HS. Purchase tickets here 
Saturday, March 15 ​ ​ WIAA Boys Basketball Sectional Final (Thursday winners) @ TBD 
Friday, March 21  ​ ​ WIAA Boys Basketball State semifinal at Kohl Center 
Saturday, March 22  ​ ​ WIAA Boys Basketball State final at Kohl Center 
 
Ice Bears Capture 2nd State Title in 3 Years 
Congratulations to the Bay Area Ice Bears girls hockey team for winning the WIAA State Championship last 
weekend in Middleton. The Ice Bears beat the Central Wisconsin Storm 8-0 in the title game. Bay Area completed a 
27-1 season with its only loss coming against a Minnesota team.  
In the championship, DPHS senior Julianne B tallied one goal and two assists while senior Rachael B added one 
goal.  
The Ice Bears also won state titles in 2023 and 2014.  
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Brooke C. Wins 3rd State Title, Beckett Claims Runner-Up at State Wrestling 
Congratulations to senior Brooke C who captured her third WIAA girls wrestling state championship on March 1 in 
Madison. She won four matches in the 100-pound bracket at State, including a 13-9 decision over Katherine Cook 
of Freedom in the final. Brooke C also won titles in 2022 and 2023, and was runner-up in 2024. 
 
She completed her high school career with records of 64-20 (vs boys) and 39-1 (vs girls) and is the first 4-time state 
placewinner for De Pere.  
 
Senior Mycah B (49-4) finished runner-up among Division 1 132-pound boys, in his fourth state appearance.  
Mycah B also was runner-up as a sophomore and fourth as a junior. 
 
He is De Pere’s career wins leader with a 174-20 record. He’s the third 3-time state placewinner in program history, 
joining Shane Corrigan and Michael Alexander.  
 
De Pere’s other state qualifier, sophomore Olin N, went 1-2 at the tournament at 138 pounds. He finished 46-5 
overall.  
 
All-Conference Honors 
Congrats to the Redbirds named to Fox River Classic all-conference teams.  
 
Boys Basketball: First team – Zach K and Pryce G; Second team – Roan D; Honorable mention – Connor H.  
Zach K also earned Player of the Year honors and was named to the all-defensive team. Roan D was chosen 
Defensive Player of the Year. Brian Winchester was named Coach of the Year for leading the Redbirds to an 18-0 
conference record for the third straight season.  
 
Girls Basketball: First team – Egan B, Jaden C, and Abby T; Honorable mention – Aubree F and Addy D.  
Jaden C and Addy D were also named to the all-defensive team. Jeremy Boileau was named Coach of the Year as 
the Redbirds posted an 18-0 record.  
 
Wrestling: First team boys – Mycah B, Seth C and Olin N; Second team boys – Grady G, Jack G, Brandon V; 
Honorable mention boys – Brice B.  
First team girls – Brooke C; Second team girls – Margo G.  
Mycah B and Brooke C were named co-wrestlers of the year for boys and girls, respectively.  
 
Support De Pere Football at Bird Bash ‘25 
Join the football booster club for a night of music, laughter and camaraderie at the second annual Bird Bash, 
featuring NEW Dueling Pianos. Doors open at 6:00pm, show starts at 7:30pm on Friday, March 14 at the Swan 
Club.  
 

General Admission tickets at $30 per person still remain.  
 



Aurora BayCare Offers Student-Athlete Sports Physicals at DPHS 
On Monday, April 14 and Monday, May 19, Aurora BayCare Sports Medicine will offer comprehensive sports 
physical exams at De Pere High School for students currently in Grades 6-11. 
 
Appointments will be scheduled every 15 minutes, beginning at 5:30pm. Allow 30-40 minutes for the appointment. 
 
The appointment will include a full health screening by a physician or physician assistant, a vision exam, and 
evaluation for ACL injury risk. This physical will meet school and WIAA requirements for the 2025-26 and 2026-27 
school years. A parent or guardian must accompany the student, or sign a parent consent form.  
 
Cost is $25. All proceeds will be donated by Aurora to De Pere athletics. Flyer 

To sign up your student-athlete for an appointment, contact DPHS athletics secretary Kerry Guyette at 
kguyette@depere.k12.wi.us (preferred), or 920-983-9174, ext 4013.  

How to Purchase Redbirds Spirit Wear 
DPHS is excited to announce another option for purchasing Redbird apparel and accessories. Team Apparel is a 
Green Bay-based company that offers a wide variety of products at lower prices and convenient shipping or in-store 
pick up. Choose from multiple logos for embroidered items.  
Shop the store site and get your students and family outfitted for the new school year! 
 
Watch the Redbirds on Livestream 
De Pere livestreams as many of our home events as possible on the Redbirds YouTube Channel.  
 
How to Follow Fox River Classic Conference Action 
Check out frccathletics.com for the latest schedules, game results, livestream links, conference standings and 
statistics in each sport, and more!  
 
High School Athletics Eligibility  
This WIAA Bulletin includes athletic eligibility rules for the 2024-25 school year,  including age limit, academic and 
attendance requirements, transfer rules, and rules regarding sports activities outside of school.  
 
Travel Release Form  
If your student-athlete cannot ride the team bus to/from/both an away event due to another commitment, a 
parent/guardian must complete a travel release form stating the reason for the student not riding the bus and taking 
responsibility for transporting the student. Forms are available in the high school office and on the Athletics Web 
Site home page in the Forms section. 
 
 

 
 
            DIGITAL TICKETING PARTNER 
for athletics season passes and individual 
                  home game tickets 

 
    Click on the GoFan logo above to purchase. 

 
View a GoFan How To guide with short videos and screenshots about:  

●​ How to Buy Tickets 
●​ How to Use Tickets 
●​ How to Retrieve My Ticket 
●​ How to Access and Share Tickets 

Frequently Asked Questions about Digital Ticketing at De Pere HS 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1t7d7NDMVUB3ON_Ms2tKPG5FH-NiDIXgZ/view?usp=sharing
mailto:kguyette@depere.k12.wi.us
https://stores.inksoft.com/de_pere_redbirds_apparel/shop/home
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC0k56QtIYQz_9CnoY_uv42A
http://frccathletics.com
https://www.wiaawi.org/Portals/0/PDF/Eligibility/eligibilityinfoform.pdf
https://deperek12org-25-us-central1-01.preview.finalsitecdn.com/get-involved/athletics
https://deperek12org-25-us-central1-01.preview.finalsitecdn.com/get-involved/athletics
https://gofan.co/app/school/WI17116
https://get.gofan.co/digital-ticketing-guide
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1LdvzXtkdMSAW7PXIlVMvFZWr_ov7Myj8tSAk-0d0wjo/edit?usp=sharing


Adult single-game general admission tickets are $5. Student digital tickets are $3. Seniors citizens (62+) receive 
free admission at DPHS regular-season events.  
 
Voluntary Student Accident Insurance Coverage 
All students within the school district are eligible for this coverage.  Families can enroll their student(s) anytime 
throughout the 2024-25 school year. The following letter includes coverage types and costs. 
Insurance Details 
Student Assurance Services Flyer 
Student Assurance Services - Spanish language version 
Enrollment Form 
 

Check Us Out on Social Media! 
See what’s happening at De Pere High School and throughout the District 

 
@depereschools on Facebook 

@DePereHS and @USDD on Twitter 
@unifiedschooldistofdepere on Instagram 

DPHS Online Student Newspaper Crimson Aviator 
It’s a Great Day to be a Redbird! 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1of4OHSgfB1fU0G8M96pnQByW4le2BXq1/edit
https://drive.google.com/file/d/14ypVFhEq36BAYQsmLey2wZNh3Rmxj8B4/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lFIJf2JCK0IpYuv9XRTbXQKqJ-8J7S-c/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/12IBwHfgUQiviQkLC7ciM7rzQKX03RYEd/view
https://deperehsnewspaper.com/

